ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
Minutes of SOS Committee Meeting
V4
Committee Meeting held 19:30 hrs on Monday 13th November 2023 via Zoom:

Present: Lyn West (Club Welfare Officer, Standing in as Chair for the meeting), David Lumby (Treasurer), Kevin Machin (Mapping), Julie Laver (Head Coach), and Chris Childs (Club Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	1.00
1.01

	Apologies
Apologies received from Colin West (Chairman & EAOA Representative), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), John Russell (Equipment Officer), Jean-Pierre Carraud (Club Captain), Rachel Barford (Publicity), and Eddie Banks (Fixtures Secretary - see post meeting notes).

	

	2.00
2.01
	Approval to Minutes of Meeting 4th September 2023
The Minutes of the Committee Meeting on 4th Sept 2023 (V2) were approved subject to item 4.02 which has been amended slightly to read ‘parking at Writtle was a rather long way from the start and finish’.

	

	3.00
3.01

3.02

3.03
3.04

3.05
	Treasurer’s Report
The Club finances remain sound with a current balance of £13,212.
Monies have been received for the last Racesignup event.

Some event levies still to be paid, otherwise everything is up to date.

Some expenses due to Colin and Julie.

Cake money from the last event is to be paid in.
	David
Colin/Julie
Julie


	4.00
4.01
4.02

4.03

4.04
4.05
	Fixtures Report
Chris is appointed planner for the Highwoods event at the end of January, with help from Dean Pepper. Course planning is in hand. There has been quite a lot of map updates and Chris will send the maps to Kevin to assist in increasing the map scale for the shorter events. Tesco have agreed that we can use their car park. They did not want any formal confirmation There is a £70 fine for parking longer than 3 hours. However, those wishing to park longer can register their vehicles at the Tesco information desk. The point must be made clear and emphasised in the publicity information. It was agreed the courses would be White through to Blue ie. No Brown course. No cake stall would be offered. Mike Bickle has agreed to act as Controller.
Jackie is planning the Hockley event. [Post Meeting note – Belchamps has been secured as the event centre. Cost £2.75 per head.]
Oliver had suggested he would plan a score event at Danbury but this was subject to his work timetable and the available dates may not suit.

Doug and Rachel McTurk will plan the New Year’s Day novelty event at Hilly 

Fields.
[Post Meeting note – Event Status attached Appendix 2]


	Chris
Julie


	5.00

5.01

	Volunteer Coordinator

Volunteers for next year’s events need to be sorted. Julie needs to find an Organiser for Hockley. [Post Meeting note – Mike Bickle is to be Controller for Highwoods and Marc Owen Organiser, but a Controller is still needed for Hockley. It is also not too early to have an Organiser and Controller for the Chelmsford Urban. Ideally Organisers should be appointed 6 months ahead of the event as it is often a requirement to submit risk assessments at that time for landowner permissions.]

	Julie


	6.00

6.01

6.02
6.03

6.04
6.05


	POCs and Maprun
Jackie has agreed to take on the role of registering POCs and Maprun with BOF. It was suggested Jackie be asked to report the current position for each Committee Meeting.
Bruce Marshall has updated the OO Street map for Witham.
As reported at the last meeting Kevin has the Maldon Permanent Orienteering
course map sorted out but needs someone to take on the task of concluding matters with Maldon District Council. The markers need purchasing and fixing. Jackie would be the obvious choice to assist, if available.
After Maldon, the POC course at Burnham Riverside needs sorting. The map needs a complete revision. There are only a couple of markers still in place.

The Hylands POC is now sorted and the Short and Medium courses are up and running on Maprun. Marc Owen has procured and now almost completed the fixings of the control plates. (See Appendix 1).

	Kevin
Marc Owen

	7.00

7.01

7.02

	Mapping Report

Kevin has visited John Collyer and progress is being made in preparing the map for the Chelmsford Urban event.
Kevin will collect the print paper from the supplier on Friday when he goes to Durham.

	Kevin
Kevin

	8.00

8.01
8.02
	Club Web Site / Webmaster
It was noted that many of our forthcoming events are not noted on SOS and BOF web sites. It was thought this was because start locations have not been defined. [Post Meeting note - All Sunday events & NYN for 2024 are listed on the BOF website with “nearest town” location. When the event centre is known Eddie adds the venue and post code so that the event appears on the BOF event location map. Similarly for the mid-week series. Approximate post codes risk being unamended and guiding people to the wrong location. For the SOS web site Eddie would normally post event information 6 months ahead and this would be updated when the event organiser supplies further information via the event flyer. The mid-week series information is posted on the web site by the series coordinator. Eddie will update the event status this week.]
Consideration to be given to increasing the cost for last minute entries, to encourage earlier entry and to get a better picture of map numbers.


	Eddie

	9.00

9.01
	Webmaster
Club Web Site and Webmaster are to be a combined topic for future meetings as above.

	

	10.00
10.01
10.02
10.03
	Development Committee
The Development Committee are trying to get together a training session for junior squad coaching. A land access fee of is required for Chalkney Woods. The Club is prepared to make a contribution with the junior squad paying the rest.
First Aid Certificates expire in the Spring. Julie would make enquiries of the course offered on Mersea.

A level 2 coaching course has been proposed for January/February subject to finding a date that suits all the volunteers. Club funds will need to be provided.


	Julie
Julie
Julie

	11.00

11.01

	EAOA Report

There will be an EAOA meeting on Friday. Colin will report back.
	Colin

	12.00

12.01

12.02

	Mid-Week Series Report
The first two winter mid-week series events have gone very well. Colin and Lyn staged the first event on a night of extremely wet and windy weather. This presented some problems as many mobile phones failed to work properly in such severe conditions.
The next event in the series is at Chelmsford on Wednesday organised by Marc Owen and Chris. Kevin has been advised of extra maps required. This figure will be updated on Tuesday evening and Kevin will bring along any extra maps required.


	Chris


	13.00

13.01
13.02
	Equipment & Club Kit
The finish banner is missing following the Baddow event. Kevin will investigate on site to see if it can be located. Failing that a new banner will need to be procured.
Lyn would return the club banner to John.


	Chris
Lyn

	14.00

14.01

	Membership Report

Nothing to report

	

	15.00

15.01
	Matters Arising from AGM

Josh Owen is now included in the accreditations in the AGM Minutes

	

	16.00

16.01

	Any Other Business

Marc Owen has asked whether the club would be interested in seeking sponsored kit for the juniors. This was thought to have most relevance to the East Anglia Junior Squad. Roger and Steven would be consulted for their view.
	Chris

	17.00

17.01
	Date of Next Meetings 2024
Future Committee Meetings for 2024 are as follows:

             Committee Mtg        Mon 15th Jan     via Zoom 


Committee Mtg        Mon 4th Mar       via Zoom 


Committee Mtg        Mon 13th May     via Zoom 


Committee Mtg        Mon 2nd Sept     via Zoom 


AGM                        Mon 7th Oct        via Zoom 

             Committee Mtg        Mon 11th Nov     via Zoom

             All 7.30pm 


	

	
	The Meeting closed at approx. 20:30 hrs
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